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FOSSE WARD COMMUNITY MEETING 

19 FEBRUARY 2014 

ACTION LOG 

 

Present: 
Councillor Cassidy (in the Chair) 

Councillor Waddington  
 

In attendance: 
Councillor Bhavsar – Member for Abbey Ward 
Councillor Byrne – Member for Abbey Ward 
Councillor Riyait – Member for Abbey Ward 

Sir Peter Soulsby – City Mayor 
 

NO. ITEM ACTION REQUESTED AT THE MEETING 

32. INTRODUCTIONS & 

APOLOGIES 

Councillor Cassidy, in the Chair, welcomed everyone 
to the meeting. 

No declarations of interest were made. 

Apologies for absence were received from PC Andy 
Goadby 

33. RECORD OF 

MEETING AND 

ACTIONS 

28/13 – All to note that a knee-high railing had been 
installed around the Rally Park play area.  The 
Neighbourhood Development Manager to report on 
the suitability of this railing at the next meeting 

34. COLLECTIVE 

SWITCHING OF 

ENERGY 

SUPPLIERS 

Anyone interested in participating in this invited to 
contact the Council’s Home Energy Office (tel: 0116 
221 1170) or register via the website 
(http://www.leicester.gov.uk/your-council-
services/ep/energy-efficiency/collective-switching/) 

35. WOODGATE A50 / 

WATERSIDE 

REGENERATION 

All to note the presentation by the City Mayor on the 
Waterside Action Plan (attached at the end of this 
Action Log). 

All to note that:- 
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• Work on decluttering the A50 corridor is due to 
start on 3 March 2014; 

• Wide consultation would be undertaken in the 
summer on options for new housing, offices, 
workspace, shops and leisure uses.  
Suggestions for how this could be undertaken 
were welcome; 

• Work that had started on land near Friars Mill 
was excavations for housing for which planning 
permission already had been granted; 

• No decisions had been taken on what sort of 
work space would be provided at Friars Mill, but 
it was anticipated that it would not be used as a 
factory for mass production; 

• The Inland Waterways Association had 
approached the Council about having moorings 
at Friars Mill; 

• The condition of buildings at the back of Rugby 
Street / Repton Street had been assessed; 

• It was hoped that a riverside access between 
Rally Park and Abbey Park could be created.  
This would give an unbroken riverside route 
between Blaby and Syston; and 

• The possibility of creating an additional river 
crossing near Friars Mill (possibly near the Kirby 
and West building) could be considered, as this 
area currently was blocked by the former Great 
Central Railway station and the Highcross 
shopping centre, but the Woodagate A50 / 
waterside area was the priority. 

Head of Development Projects / Development 
Manager to consider:- 

o the possibility of using All Nations Church on 
Frog Lane as a consultation event venue; 

o whether it would be possible to display the 
history of Friars Mill at the site and/or a history of 
the community; and 

o the feasibility of working with the environment 
Agency to improve the condition of the canal in 
the area. 

The hoardings around empty sites needed to be 
secured to more robust posts, to ensure that they did 
not keep falling. 

Head of Development Projects / Development 
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Manager asked to liaise with the Woodgate 
Residents Association to see if funding can be found 
towards the cost of art hoardings depicting the 
history of the Woodgate area. 

Residents and businesses were invited to submit 
ideas for how the area could be improved. 

36. SQUARE MILE 

PROJECT 

All to note the presentation by David Hollis, 
Operations Manager for the Square Mile Project, 
information from which is attached at the end of this 
Action Log for information. 

Consideration to be given to whether free swimming 
can be provided for local children at the Queen 
Elizabeth II Diamond Jubilee Leisure Centre.  PCSO 
Joanne Taylor to liaise with David Hollis and PC 
Andy Goadby on this. 

37. FOSSE LIBRARY All to note that self-service machines will be 
introduced at Fosse Library in early March 2014.  
These will not result in the loss of staff or changes to 
opening times. 

38. CITY WARDEN All to note:- 

• Parking around schools will be checked over the 
next few months. 

• Various interviews had been held to gather 
evidence for problems such as fly tipping. 

• New powers enabled the City Wardens to 
facilitate the clearing of alleyways by the joint 
owners. 

• Dog fouling was a problem in the Ward, 
especially in the area around Repton Street and 
Barton Road, and was being monitored.  The 
Wardens patrolled a different times of the day, 
but residents were asked to let them know the 
locations, times and days that dog fouling 
incidents were witnessed. 

39. POLICE ISSUES 

UPDATE 

All to note:- 

• The planned targeting of thefts from local stores 
had led to a reduction in thefts.  Some prolific 
shoplifters had been arrested. 

• Quite a few drugs warrants had been acted on.  
Arrests had been made and goods seized. 

• Under Operation Flame the Police were 
focussing on young people on bikes who were 
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snatching phones in Rally Park and the 
surrounding area. 

• School visits were being done with the Prison 
Service to show that crime does not pay. 

• Following complaints about activities at the 
hostel in Bonchurch Street, the organisation 
running the hostel (Stonham) had agreed to stop 
using the property. 

Residents were asked to notify the Police via the 
101 telephone number if they smelt cannabis.  This 
could be reported anonymously. 

The police to investigate reports of drug dealing in 
the car park of the Merry Monarch pub. 

40. WARD COMMUNITY 

BUDGET 

• Arts Materials (Application 2269) – application 
reduced to £451.  This amount approved to 
Fosse Creative Clay 

• Fosse Music Collective (Application 2270) – 
grant of £600 approved to Brightsparks: Arts in 
Mental Health Group 

• Hawthorne Street Growbags (Application 2272) 
– grant of £395 approved to Alison Dunne and 
Steve Escott 

Grant approved in principle to the Maya Well-Being 
Project (application 2266 – £2,484 approved 20 
November 2013) confirmed.  Applicant to keep the 
Neighbourhood Development Manager fully 
informed of progress with the project. 

Any funding remaining in the Fosse Ward 
Community Budget at the close of the current 
financial year to be carried forward to the 2014/15 
financial year. 

Residents invited to submit applications for grant 
funding from the remaining funds in the 2013/14 
Fosse Ward Community Budget.  It to be noted that 
these applications needed to be for no more than 
£500 each, so that they can be considered under the 
Council’s fast track process. 

41. ANY OTHER 

BUSINESS 

• Residents to provide Ward Members with details 
of the problems identified with the frequency of 
bus stops on Blackbird Road / Anstey Lane. 

• City Warden to look in to whether any action can 
be taken on problems being experienced with 
local restaurants not pushing flyers through 
letterboxes properly, as sometimes the letterbox 
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was left open which affected heating and 
security. 

The meeting closed at 7.54 pm 
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